











History Memories of First Presbyterian Church
of Pasadena, Texas

by Diane Walker Hall, the “oldest child” in this Church ~
~7 years old when the church was chartered ~
~a member since 1942 ~

First Presbyterian Church

Eqtablished 1940 Move to Grow

I remember the day that we had the groundbreaking dedication at our new church here on
Preston Avenue. It was a cloudy day, so everyone came with umbrellas “just in case.” Mrs.
Genevieve Fairfield was invited to speak to represent the charter members. As she began to talk it
started to rain softly and all the umbrellas opened up. it seemed to me God was speaking to us at
this important time for our church. What a blessed day! When they started to build, my husband,
Robert, videoed every step of the church building to the end. Moving day was a glorious event in
our church life with all helping.

One of the most important things was to keep Jesus, the shepherd, stained glass window from
the chapel. It was removed and taken to a business in La Porte to be cleaned and repaired. A cabinet
maker was found to build a cabinet to house it. After two years it finally arrived and Robert and | set
it up in the narthex. It was near our wedding anniversary. Wow! It felt like a Jesus moment. We
turned the lights on and a car came off of Preston and drove through the porte cochere. The person
stopped and looked in the front doors to see the lighted stained glass of Jesus. When that
happened, 1 felt the new church was our church and we had come home again.

When we moved, we had around twenty-five high school students and a wonderful large room
for them. A strong group of youth grew up in our church. One of them, Shane Webb, went on to
lead our youth, and became a Presbyterian minister. He will be the speaker on Saturday of the 8sth
anniversary celebration. 1 was looking at the new membership directory the other day, and
recognized around forty-eight current adult members who have grown up in this church.

Our church has always had a strong choir and music program with excellent leadership and
dedicated members. They are some of the strongest volunteers in our church history. A bell choir
began when the Loomis family bought the bells. The balcony provided a place to play above the
choir.

With outstanding ministers and great volunteers, we have continued to do God’s work in this
building. I've been praying for our church all my life and have watched it change every year. I'm so
glad God let me live to enjoy the celebration of 85 years. It has given me such joy to be a part of this
church all my life. The song going through my mind is “This is my story. This is my song, praising my
savior all the day long.” - ‘til the end of my life! | have been with this church through all the moves,
all the ministers, all the people. | can close my eyes and see all the people who have gone before me
and know they are in heaven’s church with my God and his son, Jesus. | look forward to joining this
mighty group of people. They say “You can pick what you do for God when you get there.”
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Mission Statement

“Our mission is to live and share the good news of God's fove, grace, and mercy in Jesus Christ,
to equip people for discipleship and service, and to work for social justice and peace.”

First Presbyterian Church
4647 Preston Avenue
Pasadena, TX 77505



